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PRELIMINARY TRAFFIC FIGURES FOR FIRST QUARTER OF 2017  

 

 

Rome, 21 April 2017 – During the Annual General Meeting of Atlantia’s shareholders, the 

CEO, Giovanni Castellucci, commented on the preliminary traffic figures for the 

infrastructure operated by the Group in Italy and overseas in the first quarter of 2017. 

Traffic on Autostrade per l'Italia’s motorways shows an estimated increase of approximately 

+3.1% in the first quarter of 2017, after stripping out the leap-year effect and the later date 

of Easter (-0.2% compared with the same period of 2016).  

On a like-for-like basis(1), traffic on the network operated by the Group’s overseas 

operators for the first quarter of 2017 marks an increase of +5.9% in Chile (+5.3% 

compared with the same period of 2016) and +1.2% in Brazil (-0.9% compared with the 

same period of 2016). 

The number of passengers using Aeroporti di Roma’s airports in the first quarter of 2017 

is up 3.2% on a like-for-like basis(1) (+1.4% compared with the same period of 2016). 

The number of passengers using the three airports operated by Aéroports de la Côte 

d’Azur in the first quarter of 2017 is up 3.7% on a like-for-like basis(1) (+2.2% compared 

with the same period of 2016). 

                                                 
(1) After stripping out the leap-year effect (one day less in February 2017 compared with 2016) and the date of 

Easter (in April in 2017, as opposed to March in 2016).   

 


